
 
 

 
                                                             

 
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

LEE/SHOEMAKER TEAM COUNSELS 
GIRARD ENGINEERING 

IN SALE TO SALAS O’BRIEN 
 

Girard Engineering, Inc., an award-winning MEP firm with a 40-year history of excellence in 
design has joined forces with Salas O’Brien Holdings, LLC, a multi-discipline facility planning and 
design firm with more than 1,300 team members and 330 registered professionals based in Santa 
Ana, California.  
 
This transaction expands Salas O’Brien to 51 offices located throughout the mid-Atlantic region as 
well as the rest of the United States. Girard and Salas O’Brien share diverse capabilities that will 
enable them to provide even greater contributions to project teams and Owners in the future.  
 
Girard and its current leadership will continue to provide first-class services to its many clients 
from the larger Salas O’Brien platform, enabling them to expand their reach and support larger 
and more varied project types. 

 
“We’re thrilled to be teaming up with Salas O’Brien,” said J. Andrew Marusich, president of Girard 
Engineering. “Salas O’Brien’s approach is a perfect match for our technical proficiency, 
commitment to sustainability, and ambition to always do what’s right for our clients. We look 
forward to serving our clients’ needs with the same level of care and attention even as we add 
more resources and capabilities.” 

 
Lee/Shoemaker PLLC represented Girard Engineering, Inc. throughout due diligence, drafting, 
and negotiating all transactional documents. 
 

 


